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“Let us dream, then, as a single human family, as fellow travellers sharing the same flesh, as children of 

the same earth which is our common home, each of us bringing the richness of his or her beliefs and 

convictions, each of us with his or her own voice, brothers and sisters all”  

(Pope Francis, Fratelli Tutti) 8) 
Dear Families, 
 
Today we celebrated International Day.  It has been lovely hearing all the connections everyone has to all 
corners of both the UK and the World.  We are so lucky to share such diversity in our school and the children 
and staff, all have a story to share!   
 
At St Joseph’s we talk about treating each other with dignity and respect.  As many will know, we use a 
restorative approach at school and we are really noticing a change in behaviours and children solving smaller 
issues themselves. We would like to explain this to you and invite all families to attend an online talk that explain 
what this means.  Please see later in the newsletter for details. 
 
It has been a very lively start to the year.  It is always busy as we try to get classes organised, meet the teacher 
meetings and, this year, we have had quite a few new starters as well.  Welcome to all our new families!  We have 
also had the Year 6 trip to Stone Farm and next week Year 4 go to Youlbury.  Again, this takes a lot of 
organisation and coordination.  Thank you for bearing with us and thank you to our amazing office staff for 
their coordination. 
 
Warm wishes  
 
Jess Tweedie 
Headteacher   

 

 



Stone Farm 
Many of our Year 6 pupils visited Stone Farm in Devon last week, they were so lucky with the weather and had 
a marvellous time.  Thank you so much to the teachers and support staff who accompanied the trip, these 
experiences are not possible without their volunteering time and energy.  What follows are the accounts of two 
of our Year 6 pupils: 
 

I really enjoyed Stone Farm for lots of different reasons. The most important reason to me, is that I got to spend the whole 
trip with my friends and we got to do lots of stuff together, like laughing at each other’s jokes in our dorm, or naming the 
animals at the farm.  It made my trip extremely enjoyable. Secondly, I enjoyed playing with all the animals, even the 
chickens! My favourite animals were the rabbits and the pigs. Thirdly, I enjoyed going to different places each day.  The 
first day, we went to a place called Tree Surfers.  It was amazing!  We went on a massive zip line 70ft in the air!  For 
me, it felt like I was flying through the air.  The second day we went for a walk on Dartmoor.  We first went to a man-
made forest that contained the remains of some old roundhouses, tombs and a line of mysterious rocks. We then went to 
another part of Dartmoor and it had 3 tors (high hills with rocks at the top). It had a wheelwright and a blacksmith.  
The third day, we went to the beach! We went rock pooling, we found a few shrimps and a weird wriggly thing. Also we 
went swimming in the sea and we had fun jumping whenever a big wave came! I had really good time at Stone farm, and it 
was definitely the BEST residential trip I have ever been on!! 
 
I really enjoyed Stone Farm because we got to bond with everybody even if we didn’t know them that well, got to hold many 
animals and went on many trips. The first trip we went on was to a place called Tree Surfers.  Tree Surfers is a parkour 
place where we got to play and even conquer our fears! We climbed ziplined and many more! The best activity was Jacob’s 
Ladder because we got to work together the most and got to see who got to the highest step.  On the second trip we got to go 
onto the tors. Tors are huge hills with rocks on them.  We learnt the process of how people made solid wheels in past 
centuries and that a flowing body of water carried above the ground is called an aqua duct. One of the myths we were told 
about the moor is that if you walked over a bridge called The Clapper without clapping you would become ugly.  On the 
last trip we went to a beach.  We got to go rock pooling and found many different types of fishes.  We also got to swim! 
During Thursday night we had a disco and everybody was partying.  Overall, everybody had a great time and the 
experience was just amazing.  I was so glad I went and wish I could do it again. 
 

     
 

  
 
 



‘Using a Restorative Approach – what this means in practice at St Joseph’s’ 

 

We invite families to join us for an on-line presentation with the Headteacher and other members of staff to 
explain the restorative approach at our school.  We are proud of the work we have done on changing behaviours 
and would welcome an opportunity to share this with the community. 
 

Meeting Venue: On-line 
Time: 5.15-5.45pm  
Date: Thursday 5th October 2023 

 
If you would like to attend – please click on this form and we will send a meeting link out closer to the time. 

Link to form to register for meeting 
 
In the meantime, the Relationships and Behaviour Policy can be found on the school website   
Please click for link – Relationships and Behaviour Policy 
 

We would like to highlight this quadrant which gives a summary of the approach we use in school. 

 
 
EYFS Newsletter 
Due to staff absence, the EYFS newsletter was not distributed today as usual.  It will be sent to families on 
Monday instead. 
 
 
Lunchboxes 
We are a nut free school as we have children in school with severe allergies to nuts and nut products.  Please 
make sure that your child’s lunchbox does not contain nuts or nut products such as Nutella or peanut butter. 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/hKtacXM4tV
https://www.st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk/key-information/policies


Secondary School Applications 
Parents/Carers of Year 6 pupils 
The deadline for applying to secondary school is Tuesday 31st October.  There is plenty of time!  Secondary 
schools will be holding open events during September and October, check the secondary school’s website for 
information about these events.  We would always recommend that you attend these, not just for your top 
choice of school but also for other schools you are considering. 
You have an option to apply for up to 4 schools.  We would strongly recommend you enter 4 schools on your 
application.  Applying for more schools will not reduce your chances of getting a place at your preferred school. 
Our home/school link worker, Kate Stratford, is available to help and support parents with their applications if 
you would find this useful. 
Secondary schools are starting to run open evenings.  I would urge you to go along to one or two to give you 
and your child an insight into the school they might be going to next September. 

Open Event information for local secondary schools can be found at the end of this newsletter. 

 
 
Collection at the end of the day 
In order to keep our children safe, please ensure that they do not climb or play on the large outdoor equipment 
in the Early Years, Key Stage 1 or Key Stage 2 playgrounds.  Thank you for your help! 
 
 
Stay-and-Play Sessions 
Our first stay-and-play session was held on Wednesday and the children who attended had a lovely time.  Please 
do join us for tea, coffee and chat while the children play. 
 

 
 
 
 



Open Afternoon 4th October 2023 
We are holding an open afternoon on Wednesday 4th October 1:30pm-3pm for families with children starting 
school for the first time in September 2024.  If you have a pre-school age child or know of families who do, 
please do share the information with them.  The event will involve a tour of the school and a talk from the 
Headteacher. 
 
 
 
Practical Help and Signposting 
Sadly, things at the moment are difficult for many of our families.  Bills all seem to be rising, and everything is 
getting more expensive.  We want to make sure that all our families have support in place if it is needed.  Even if 
your child is not eligible for Free School Meals, we may be able to help with uniform from our vast stock of 
good-quality second-hand items, we are able to refer to local Food Banks and signpost families to other sources 
of help, advice and support. 
 
If you are struggling, please contact our home/school link worker, Mrs Kate Stratford.  Her contact details are 
below.  Mrs Stratford will be happy to talk to you in confidence to see what support we can offer.   
 
If you need help towards paying for school trips, please contact the office to arrange a confidential conversation 
with Ms Tweedie. 
 
Mrs Kate Stratford 
Home/School Link Worker and Deputy DSL 
Tel: 01865 763357 Mobile: 07500 802732  Email: kstr3838@st-josephs-pri.oxon.sch.uk  
    
 
Dairy Dates 

Date Year Group/Class Event 

Friday 22nd September All year groups International Day  
with a Family Picnic from 5pm 

Monday 25th- Tuesday 26th 
September  

Year 4 Youlbury residential 

Wednesday 4th October  Open Event for entry into Reception September 2024 

Thursday 5th October All families School Presentation on ‘Using a restorative approach to 
behaviour – what it means in practice’ 

Monday 9th October  Year 2  Oxford Castle trip 

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th 
October 

All year groups Half Term break 

Monday 30th October  All year groups INSET (no pupils in school) 

Tuesday 31st October All year groups INSET (no pupils in school) 

Monday 6th November 6H Junior Citizens 

Tuesday 7th November  6T Junior Citizens 

Tuesday 7th November All year groups Parents/Carers Consultation Meetings with teachers 

Thursday 9th November All year groups Parents/Carers Consultation Meetings with teachers 

Friday 8th December Year 4-6 Advent Penitential Service 

Friday 15th December All year groups End-of-term Mass 

Wednesday 20th December All year groups School finishes at 1:30pm 
 



Flyers and Information 
 

Greyfriars School Open Evening 2023 
Thursday 5th October 6pm - 8pm 

All prospective students and their families are invited to our Open Evening. This is an opportunity 
to have a look around our school and meet our students and staff. This will be followed by open 

mornings on 9th, 10th and 11th October from 9am until 11am - please contact the school to book 
your place. We look forward to welcoming you to Greyfriars. 

 

 

       
 

    
 

 
 

 
The Oxford Academy 

Year 6 Open Evening 

27th September 15:30-18:00 

 



     
 

  
 

 



   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cyclox is organising another Kidical mass, this time with even 
more attractions in Broad St to greet the riders. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Join us for our last Kidical mass of the year on Sunday 24th 
September. Family friendly bike rides from near your home 
to Broad St.  Riders leave at 1pm from John Radcliffe 
Helipad, Flo's in the Park cafe, Oatlands play park, Botley Rd 
and Summertown Ferry Centre car park.  Or join us in Broad 
St about 2pm and cycle back with the group. 
  
There's absolutely no need to book, you just turn up and go 
for a ride - but putting your name on this list means we can 
let you know of any changes to the plans. 
The booking site is https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/oxford-
kidical-mass-24th-sept-tickets-
692590876957?aff=oddtdtcreator 

• A fun family-friendly bike ride for all ages and a 
celebration of children cycling 

• Join Cyclox volunteers leading feeder rides from 
across the city 

• Groups merge in traffic-free Broad St outside the 
Weston Library (east end of Broad St) 

• Bubble bike, badges and chocolates! 
• Mass ride round the city centre leaves at 2pm 
• James Jibberish of Magic for Smiles will perform 

magic tricks to entertain young riders 
• Return via marshalled rides back to starting points 

leaving Broad after the show at 3pm 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/oxford-kidical-mass-24th-sept-tickets-692590876957?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/oxford-kidical-mass-24th-sept-tickets-692590876957?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/oxford-kidical-mass-24th-sept-tickets-692590876957?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/oxford-kidical-mass-24th-sept-tickets-692590876957?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://magicforsmiles.com/


 


